
  

 

 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
Lac La Biche Hamlet 

100 Street Water Main Replacement 

 

Dear Property Owners/Residents: 

 

Lac La Biche County, and Van-Ross Contracting have made great progress with the water main 

replacement and now require temporary closure of the South entrance to McArthur Place from 

Tuesday, Sept. 30th to Thursday, October 2nd.  A temporary detour map is attached for reference. 

 

Overall Timeline: September 19, 2025, to October 30, 2025  

Scope of Work:  Excavation, Water Main Replacement 

Hours of Work:  7 a.m. – 7 p.m. (Monday to Saturday) 

                                        9 a.m. – 5 p.m. (Sunday and Holidays) 

 

Impact to Residents and Local Traffic: 

- Temporary access to McArthur Place off 100 Street, will be from the North entrance 

(lakeside).  

- Regular haul truck movement throughout the hamlet. 

- Waste & Recycling collection location may be affected. 

- Temporary water measures have been arranged with affected households/businesses. 

 

Please respect all construction signage and barricades and ask that the public stay clear of the 

work area and haul routes. 

 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we complete this important work. If you have 

any questions or concerns, please contact: 

 

 

Contractor: 
Van-Ross Contracting 
Jon Skjersven 
Project Manager  
Cell: (780) 206-9585 
 

Owner: 
Lac La Biche County Curtis Beniuk 
Supervisor, Utility Services  
Cell: (780) 404-3865 
curtis.beniuk@laclabichecounty.com 
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Notice of Construction – September 29, 2025 
100 Street Watermain Replacement, Underground Works 

 
 
TEMPORARY DETOUR MAP (Sept. 30 – Oct. 2, 2025) 
  

 
 

 
For future updates, please visit the County’s ‘Construction Projects’ webpage located at: 
https://www.laclabichecounty.com/p/current-construction-projects 
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